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Diary Dates 
NOVEMBER  

Friday 22nd New Receptions Visit #1 
Year 6/7 Footsteps 

Monday 25th 7pm - Governing Council Meeting  
Tuesday 26th  Casual Day 
Friday 29th New Receptions Visit #2 

Year 6/7 Footsteps 
Whole School Assembly – PRC Awards presentation 

DECEMBER  
Tuesday 3rd  Volunteer Morning Tea 10:30am 

Year 7 BBQ – with CPSW’s of local High Schools 
Thursday 5th School Concert – rehearsals all day, evening concert 
Friday 6th New Receptions Visit #3 

Year 6/7 Footsteps  
Reports go home 

Monday 9th Room 16 play 2pm in Langley Hall 
Tuesday 10th  Rooms 11, 12 & 14 Activity day & Picnic lunch 
Wednesday 11th Room 01 & 02 excursion to SAPOL Road Safety Centre 

Year 7 Graduation 
Thursday 12th Rooms 3, 4, 8 & 9 excursion to Marion Aquatic Centre 
Friday 13th  Whole School Assembly 

End of Term – DISMISSAL 2:20pm 

JANUARY  
Friday 24th Uniform Shop open 8:30am – 10:00am and 4:30pm – 5:30pm 
Tuesday 28th  Term 1, 2014 begins 

What is a ‘C’ or ‘Satisfactory’? 
Dear parents, carers and community friends, 

The year is racing by and in a few short weeks parents will be receiving the end of year written report for their child. The 
report will look a little different this year because we have implemented the Australian Curriculum in English and History. 

In English parents will now see only one grade for achievement and one for effort, rather than the separate grades for 
reading, writing etc. This is because in the Australian Curriculum language development is taught in a holistic, integrated 

way rather than as separate strands. We have added a teacher comment for English and Maths to our end of year 

reports to enable teachers to provide detail about areas of strength or concern within these curricula. 

Parents will also note that many of their child’s achievement grades may be listed as ‘satisfactory’, which equates to a ‘C’. 

This is a good result! It means that your child has achieved the year level expectations for that subject. Satisfactory 
achievement means that your child has a sound understanding of concepts and key ideas, sound skill development and 

an adequate knowledge of content. They can apply knowledge and skills in new contexts.  A ‘satisfactory’ result is no 
cause for concern.  

When you receive your child’s written report we encourage you to take the time to look carefully at both the achievement 

level and the effort rating for each subject. It’s not surprising that when read together these two scores give a fuller 
picture. Then read the teacher comment in light of the achievement level, including the general comment. 

After a mid-term report, a three way conference and student led conference the end of year report will contain no 
surprises. However, if there is anything that is not clear, please seek clarification from the class teacher.  

 

Sue, Wayne, Louisa and Anthony 
 

Term dates for 2014 
 

Term 1: 28th January – 11th April  

Term 3: 21st July – 26th September 

Term 2: 28th April – 4th July 

Term 4: 13th October – 12th December 



Parent Opinion Survey 
 

This week parents will receive an invitation to take part in the annual survey of parent opinion. This is an online survey of 

14 questions, plus a chance to make a general comment. 
We highly value feedback from our parent community and the results of this survey will help to shape the future 

directions of the school. Please take ten minutes out of your busy day to give us your opinion! 
 

2013 End of Year Concert 
 

This year our popular concert will be held on Thursday 5th December.  All classes and even the staff have an item! 
The concert will begin at 6.30pm sharp.  We hope to be finished around 8pm.  Children will need to meet at their 

classrooms at 6.15pm.  A letter with more information will be sent out next week. 
 

2014 Materials and Services Charge 
 

Section 106A of the Education Act enables schools, in consultation with the school community, to continue to set, collect 
and recover a Material and Services Charge.  Below is the written verification from the Chief Executive Officer in the 

form of a ‘Watermarked Notice’. The Governing Council will be holding a meeting on Monday 25 th November 2013 at 

7:00pm in the Staff Room to discuss the Materials and Services Charge for 2014.  This is an open meeting to all 
parents.  In lieu of attendance at the Council meeting, parents can express their views in writing to the Chairperson 

before the meeting. 
Any enquiries about the charge can be referred to Amanda Jackson, Business Manager on 8276 1523. 

 



ICAS 
In 2013 CLG students in Years 3-7 had the opportunity to sit the “International Competitions and Assessments for 
Schools” (ICAS) English, Maths and Science tests. The students are to be congratulated on their efforts and 

achievements. 
 

MATHS 
High Distinction 

Year 4: Amaya Y 
 

Distinction 

Year 2: Abby K  
Year 3: Austin B, Jack Mc, Aneesa 

S, Callum W 
Year 4: Cade K, Finn L, Austin N, 

Melanie S 

Year 5: Philippa S 
 

Credit 
Year 3: Tyson C, Chantilly J, Jacob 

M, Zac N, Josiah S, Callum S, Finn 
W 

Year 4: Anne H, Cooper H, William 
H, Kern M, Jed O, Evie W 

Year 5: Jack F, Ellie G, Aiden H, 

James Z 
Year 6: Emily A 

Year 7: Shaun B, Rose M, Cate S 
 

Participation 
Year 3: Sabiha A, Estella A, Jessica 

C, Charli C, Georgina H, Riley H, 
Jordan M, Ava Mc, Kye O, Ishnoor 

S, Sophia S 

Year 4: Zach A, Grace B, Megan B, 
Jessica B, Elly C, Amelia E, Thomas 

M, Nicole R, Teagan R, Curtis S, 
Mitchell S 

Year 5: Brittany A, Benjamin B, 

Angus C, Madison F, Charley K-D, 
Sally K, Kate M, Amy Mc, Jake M, 

Nathan N, Sophie V, Zahra 
Year 6: Mitchell B, Liam C, Teagan 

C, Natalie G, Sam G, Kay H, Amy R, 
Brianna S, Lauren U 

Year 7: Jakeya, Georgia C, Jacob 

E, Ellena H, Chloe L, Lachlan M, 
Lucy O 

ENGLISH 
High Distinction 

Year 2: Abby K 
 

Distinction 

Year 3: Cade K, Finn L, Amaya Y 
Year 5: Philippa 
 

Credit 

Year 3: Charli C, Chantilly J, Jack 
Mc, Zac N, Kye O, Callum S, Finn W 

Year 4: Grace B, Jessica B, Elly C, 

Tina G, Cooper H, Jed O, Evie W 
Year 5: Madison F, Amy Mc, 

Nathan N, Ella T, Sophie V 
Year 6: Emily A, Lauren U 

Year 7: Ellena H, Lachlan M, Rose 
M, Lucy O 
 

Participation 

Year 3: Sabiha A, Vasily A, Estella 
A, Austin B, Jessica C, Riley H, 

Jordan M, Hugh N, Ishnoor S, 

Christopher, Sophia S 
Year 4: Megan B, Morgan E, 

Thomas M, Kern M, Austin N, 
Teagan R, Curtis S, Mitchell S, 

Sophie Y 

Year 5: Brittany A, Benjamin B, 
Angus C, Jack F, Ellie G, Charley K-

D, Sally K, Mate M, Jake M 
Year 6: Anastasia A, Mitchell B, 

Liam C, Natalie G, Sam G 

Year 7: Jakeya A, Shaun B, 
Georgia C, Anna G, Chloe L, 

Nickayla M, Cate S 
 

 
 

 

 
 

SCIENCE 
High Distinction 

Year 4: Finn L  

Year 5: Philippa 
 

Distinction 
Year 3: Vasily A, Chantilly J, 

Aneesa S,  
Year 4: Jessica B, Elly C, Cade K, 

Kern M, Austin N, Jed O, Melanie S, 

Evie W, Amaya Y 
Year 6: Emily A 
 

Credit 

Year 2: Abby K 
Year 3: Sabiha A, Charli C, Jack 

Mc, Ava Mc, Zach N, Josiah S, 
Callum S, Sophia S, Finn W 

Year 4: Grace B, Cooper H, William 

H, Teagan R,  
Year 5: Aiden H 

Year 6: Lauren U 
Year 7: Rose M, Cate S 
 

Participation 

Year 3: Estella A, Austin B, Jordan 
M, Kye O, Ishnoor S, Christopher S,   

Year 4: Zach A, Megan B, Tina G, 

Mitchell S, Sophie Y 
Year 5: Angus C, Madison F, Ellie 

G, Charley K-D, Sally K, Mate M, 
Amy Mc, Nathan N 

Year 6: Anastasia A, Mitchell B, 

Liam C, Natalie G, Sam G, Amy R 
Year 7: Jakeya, Shaun B, Georgia 

C, Chloe L, Lachlan M, Lucy O 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Aussie Farmers Direct Fruit & Vegetable Boxes 
 

This week you will have received an Aussie Farmers Direct Fruit and Vegetable Box order form. For each box sold Colonel 

Light Gardens Primary School receives $10. It’s easy to order – fill out the attached form with your payment details and 
drop it off to the front office or hand in to your child’s teacher before Friday 29th November and the delivery will be to 

your door (by 7am) the following fortnight (depending on what area you live in, on either Tuesday 10th, Wednesday 
11th or Thursday 12th December – the last week of term – way too easy! A great healthy delivery straight to your 

front door! 
Kellie Horton, Fundraising Committee 
 

Christmas Giving Tree 
 

We are again collecting non-perishable food items and groceries for a food drive for the Salvation Army.  Each student is 

coming home with a gift tag as an example of what types of donations we are looking for, but any donation is greatly 

appreciated. Each class also has a flyer of suggested items that the Salvation Army urgently require. 
PLEASE DO NOT SEND ANY PRODUCTS WITH EXPIRED USE-BY DATES. 

We thank you and look forward to your support of this activity. Let’s make this a wonderful Christmas for the under 
privileged families of our community. We hope to have lots of food parcels to hand on to the Salvation Army to support 

those in need of help to have a nice Christmas dinner.  The Salvation Army will be collecting the food at the end of the term. 



SRC 
 

The final Casual Day for 2013 is Tuesday 26th November (next week). Gold coin donations will go to the WWF. The theme for 

this casual day is a ‘double theme’ based on suggestions from all the reps at the SRC meeting; “black and white” and 
“something starting with ‘W’ or ‘F’”, reflecting the WWF and their panda mascot. 
 

Recently the Year 6 students all voted for the 2014 SRC executive team. A total of 22 students stood for election. 

Congratulations to the following eight elected students: Amy R, Anna A, Emily A, Natalie G, Joel C, Liam C, Liam M and 
Matthew S.  
 

The SRC will have their final meeting/celebration on Friday, 6th December. All class reps will be invited. If your child is a 

2013 class rep and is not able to eat ice blocks, please provide Anthony Fischer with a named, alternative treat prior to 
the day, so that he can make sure everyone can join in the fun. 
 

After Hours Sport 
 

After Hours School Sports Expo 

We are holding an information session for After Hours Sport on Wednesday 4th December from 3:00pm. This is an 
opportunity for Year 1 & 2 students in particular or any other student/parent to find out about our After-Hours School 

sports teams. Students are invited to fill in an expression of interest in playing and parents in managing/ coaching a 

team. Registration forms will be available at the expo. Teams will only go ahead if enough parents can assist through 
coordinating/ coaching/ managing and of course if enough players put their name forward. Our school has seen a huge 

growth in sporting opportunities for students through the efforts of volunteer parents and we encourage everyone to get 
involved to enable this to continue. 
 

Basketball  Results

Week 4 
Year 6/7 Boys: CLG 25 defeated Glenelg 24  
Year 6/7 Girls: CLG 4 defeated by St Peter’s Woodlands 11  
Year 5 Boys (Blue): CLG 32 defeated St Mary’s Memorial 6  
Year 4/5 Boys (White): CLG 12 drew with Christ The King 12 
Year 4 Boys (Maroon): CLG 19 defeated St Peter’s Woodlands 
15 
Year 4/5 Girls: CLG 32 defeated Stella Maris 1 

Week 5 
Year 6/7 Boys: CLG 56 defeated St Peter’s Woodlands 2 
Year 6/7 Girls: CLG 26 defeated Westminster 11 
Year 4/5 Boys (White): CLG 21 defeated St Teresa’s 12 
Year 4 Boys (Maroon): CLG 15 defeated Immanuel 14 
Year 4/5 Girls: CLG 25 defeated St Peter’s Woodlands 0 
Year 2/3 Boys (Blue): CLG 15 defeated CLG Maroon 12  
Year 2/3 Boys (Maroon): CLG 12 defeated by CLG Blue 15 
Year 2/3 Girls: CLG 3 defeated by Immanuel White 38 

 

Congratulations 
 

ICAS 
Congratulations to Philippa - ICAS Science Medal winner for coming top in the 

state for Year 5 ICAS Science 2013. 

 

 

SAPSASA Tennis  

Thomas, Sam & Chloe were selected 
to play for City South in the recent 

SAPSASA Tennis held during week 4 

at Peake Gardens Tennis Club.  
City South competed against 7 other 

Districts and came runner ups to East Adelaide.  

Well done to the 3 students who represented CLG!  

OSHC / Vacation Care 

The December 2013 – January 2014 Vacation Care program and booking form is now available from the Newsletter blog, OSHC or 
from the Front Office. The closing date to return booking forms is Friday 29th November. 
 

Canteen 
NEW PRODUCTS  
*Fruit salad  
(Made fresh with apple, pear, orange, kiwi, pineapple and comes with a fork) available over the counter and through lunch orders. A 
refreshing healthy choice for summer! $2.70 
*Moshi Monster Ice-Cream (only available over the counter at lunch times) 
(Milk based chocolate ice block with no artificial flavours or colouring, gluten free, 97% fat free) $1.20 each 
*Nice’n Joosey (only available over the counter at lunch times) 
(A fruit flavoured “quelch” no artificial colours or flavours, no added sugar) - 40c 

 

The following products have been discontinued by suppliers: *Choc Chip Cookies and Peechie LOL 
*Tropical LOL are unavailable at the moment.  
 

Thank you to all volunteers (Julie, Suzanne, Nina, Cath, Paula, Ruzelle, Kelly G, Kelly B, Kellee) for the last week’s huge special and 
thank you to everyone who ordered the Special meal deal. 
Helen Parsons, Canteen Manager 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



School Dental Service 
 

Dental care for your children is important for children to have strong, healthy teeth and gums. All children (0 – 17 years) 

are welcome to attend School Dental Service clinics. Dental treatment is free at School Dental Service clinics if: 
 Family Tax Benefit Part A is paid for your child, or 

 Your child is covered by a School Card, Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card. 
 

The School Dental Service will bulk-bill under the new Medicare Child Dental Benefits Schedule that starts in 2014. 
Under this scheme, most children aged between 2-17 years will be eligible to claim up to $1000 of Dental services over 2 

years. If your child already attends a SA Dental Service clinic, contact us when their next appointment is due. If your 
child does not already attend one of our clinics, please phone us to make an appointment in 2014. For more information 

contact your local clinic: Clapham 8374 2053 Clinic list found at www.sadental.sa.gov.au 
 

Term 4 Duplicate Reports 
 

Most split families are happy to receive one report for their child/children. However, in some cases, it may not be possible 
to do this. If you would like to receive two copies of your child’s report, please fill in this form and return to Louisa Guest 

via your child’s class teacher by Friday 29th November 2013. If you have made this request previously, we still have those 

details on file. This note is for NEW students/ families to CLG since July 2013 or if family circumstances have changed 
since the Term 2 reports went home. 
 

Louisa will need to know the name of the child and class and if both reports will be sent home with the child or if we 

need to post a copy of the report to the other parent. In this case, please provide the details for the other parent in case 
we do not have them on file. 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Please return this form by Friday 29th November 2013 
I require two copies of the Term 4 report for: 

 
Child’s name: ___________________________________ Class: _________________ 

Child’s name: ___________________________________ Class: _________________ 

Child’s name: ___________________________________ Class: _________________ 

□ Please send both copies home with the child      
 

□ Please post the duplicate report to: (name & address required below) 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

CLG Yearbook 2013 
 

Great News! It’s not too late! Orders for the year book has been extended! 
If you would like to order the very first full colour edition of our Yearbook, please complete the tear off slip and return it to 

the office with $28.00. Because they are being professionally printed, NO SPARE COPIES WILL BE AVAILABLE.  Your 

copy will be distributed to your child at the end of the week, of the last week of term.  Get your order in now and 
don’t miss out! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
CLG 2013 YEAR BOOK ORDER FORM 

Child’s Name:………………………………………………………Teacher……………………..……………………………. Room:………..…… 

I have enclosed $…………………….. for …..……… copy (ies) of the CLGPS 2013 Year Book. Signed:……………………………..… 
 

Lions Christmas Cakes 
 

The Colonel Light Gardens & District Inter Church Council are raising money to support their funding of the school 

Christian Pastoral Social Worker positions in the area.  The Council support Jessica’s position as CPSW in this school and 
the selling of Christmas Cakes is a major fundraiser for them.  The Christmas cakes come in 2 sizes: 

Large (1.5kg) for $15 or Small (1.0kg) for $11 

To order, please fill in the form below and return it with the correct money (in an envelope) to the office. Cheques to be 
made payable to Mitcham Lions Club.  Cakes will be delivered to your child’s classroom during last week of term.  

All orders must be received by Friday 6th December, no late orders can be taken. 
No change can be given 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

LIONS CHRISTMAS CAKES 
Child’s Name:……………………………………………………………Teacher:…………………………..…………………………….Room:…………… 

I have enclosed $……………………   for (Please circle)         Large Cake (1.5kg)  or Small Cake (1kg)     

Signed:…………………………………………………………….……….. 

http://www.sadental.sa.gov.au/

